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9. APPLICATION TO THE SHIRLEY/PAPANUI COMMUNITY BOARD’S YOUTH DEVELOPMENT 
FUND – TAMEA KYLA PHILLIPS, RENE ANTHONY LASORSA, CASSANDRA FILOMENA 
RIORDAN, AIDAN PATRICK WILLIAM CAHILL 

 
General Manager responsible: General Manager, Community Services, DDI 941-8907 
Officer responsible: Unit Manager, Recreation and Sports 
Author: Helen Miles, Community Recreation Adviser 

 
 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 1. The purpose of this report is to present four Youth Development Fund applications for funding 

in the 2010/11 financial year to the Shirley/Papanui Community Board.  The attached table also 
includes the recommendations for allocation made by the Community Recreation Adviser. 

 
 EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
 2. Attached is a table summarising the applications for funding via the Youth Development Fund. 
  The total cost of projects is $3,931 with requests for support from the Fund being detailed 

below: 
 

• Tamea  Kyla Phillips – as much as possible 
• Rene Anthony Lasorsa – as much as possible 
• Cassandra Filomena Riordan – as much as possible 
• Aidan Patrick William Cahill – as much as possible 

 
 3. The Board has $9,650 available for distribution for development purposes.  The Community 

Recreation Adviser has made recommendations totalling $1,000.  However, the final decision 
relating to funding belongs with the Community Board.  

 
 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
 4. The Shirley/Papanui Community Board has available $9,650 from the Youth Development Fund 

for allocation.   
 
 LEGAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
 5. There are no legal considerations. 
 
 ALIGNMENT WITH LTCCP AND ACTIVITY MANAGEMENT PLANS 
 
 6. This fund aligns with the 2009-19 LTCCP. 
 
 ALIGNMENT WITH STRATEGIES 
 
 7. This fund aligns with the Strengthening Communities Strategy. 
 
 STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
 It is recommended that the Shirley/Papanui Community Board consider this table in it’s deliberations 

and make the following allocations from the Board’s 2010/11 Youth Development Fund to each 
applicant as follows: 

 
 (a) Tamea Kyla Phillips:  
  $200 from 2010/11 Youth Development Fund to represent Shirley Intermediate at the National 

Jump Jam Competitions being held in Taupo from the 18–20 November 2010. 
 
 (b)  Rene Anthony Lasorsa: 
  $300 from 2010/11 Youth Development Fund to represent the Canterbury region on the Gold 

Coast tour 23 September- 2 October 2010. 
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 (c) Cassandra Filomena Riordan: 
  $300 from 2010/11 Youth Development Fund to represent the Canterbury region on the Gold 

Coast tour 23rd September- 2 October 2010. 
 
 (d)  Aidan Patrick William Cahill:  
  $200 from 2010/11 Youth Development Fund to attend Scouts Jamboree being held in 

Hamilton from 29 December 2010 to 7 January 2011. 
 
 CHAIRPERSON’S RECOMMENDATION  
 
 For discussion. 
 
 


